
COLRAIN COUNCIL ON AGING 
 

Minutes for May meeting on June 2, 2025 
 
Betty Johnson called the meeting to order at 2:02 pm. 
  
Attending members: Betty Johnson,  Elaine Stanley, Amy J. Herzig, Susan Slowinski,  Kathy Phelps, 
Richard R. Herzig, Valeda Peters 
 
Secretary’s report: Kathy P. made a motion to accept the minutes;  Amy seconded,  unanimously 
approved. 
 
Financial Report: Attached 
 
Amy motioned to accept the payment of bills and donations, Elaine seconded, and it was 
unanimously approved. 
 
The foot clinic was discussed, with Betty taking care of June and possibly July.  
 
Old business: 
Kathy P. inquired about the “Century Cane”. Rusty and Janice are taking care of ordering it.  
Kathy P. and Elaine will check with Shelburne Springs to get the necessary information to see if we 
would be able to have future senior meals there. 
 
New business: 
Nominations for board officers: Chairperson: Janice, Treasurer: Betty, Secretary: Elaine 
Richie motioned for the COA to pay for Colrain Senior meals at the Military Band Concert in August. 
Amy seconded, unanimously approved. 
Richie reminded us that a friend of any Colrain senior is welcome to have free coffee and donuts at 
Pine Hill social. 
We’ll have to wait for info from Kathy S. on the dance program. 
Blood pressure will be given at the Eagles' meal in June. Blood pressure readings for July and August 
to be determined. 
Elaine requested guidelines for repeat sign-up offenders. Richie suggested 2x, and then the 
offender is out. Elaine made a motion to the 2x = out, Amy seconded;  unanimously approved. 
  
Betty made a motion to adjourn the meeting @ 2:35 pm, everyone seconded, and it was 
unanimously approved. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Elaine Stanley, secretary 
 
 
  


